
 

 

President’s Message 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego 

www.friendshipquilterssd.org 
Shelly Gragg: Webmaster 
Gloria Mauno: Newsletter Editor 
Email: FriendshipQuiltersSD@gmail.com 

April 2016 

Patchwork Post 

 Board Meeting  

Monday, May 2nd, 6:30 pm at  

Colleen McCune’s home.   

Guild Meeting:   

2nd Monday of the month  

(Sept—June) 7 PM, Garden Road 

Elementary School 

Meetings 

Karen Brow 

Lecture/Meeting:  September 14, 2015 

Workshop: Saturday 9/19/2015 

 

Catherine Wilson 

Lecture/Meeting:  October 12, 2015 

Workshops: Sunday 10/18/2015 

 

Catherine Redford 

Lecture/Meeting:  November 9, 2015 

Workshop: Mon, Tues & Wed.  

11/9-11/2015  

 

Pam Buda 

Lecture/Meeting:  January  11, 2016 

Workshop: Tuesday 1/12/2016 

 

David Taylor 

Lecture/Meeting:  February 8, 2016 

Workshop: Sun & Mon 2/7-8/2016 

 

Norma Whaley 

Lecture/Meeting:  March 14, 2016 

Workshop: Tuesday 3/15/2016 

 

Mary Lou Weidman 

Lecture/Meeting:  May 9, 2016 

Workshop: Sun. & Mon. 5/8-9/2016 

Speakers & Workshops  
at a Glance: 

Dear Quilter's, 

Modern technology is amazing.  We never truly can take a vacation but we have the 

ability to share and keep in touch.  I am writing this from my cruise ship veranda on my 

iPad.  This morning the captain said we were 700 miles from Miami...2 more wonderful 

days at sea. 

As a quilter we all know that a vacation does not mean no quilting. It seems that I spend 

as much time organizing and packing my quilt projects for the trip as for the other 

suitcases.  So on this trip along came a wool applique block of the month.  Yes handwork, 

and the veranda is the best place to sit and stitch. 

Back to technology and what it means for us as Quilter's.  The new machines are amazing. 

We have automatic thread cutters (scissors), many different decorative stitches and the list 

goes on.  So whatever this finds you doing I hope you are enjoying the moment. 

Looking forward to seeing everyone soon, 

Suzy 

SUPPORT YOUR  
GUILD BOARD… 

VOLUNTEERVOLUNTEERVOLUNTEER  
FOR A POSITION 
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2015/2016 Board Library News 

Membership 

We had 43 members in attendance at our April 

Philanthropy meeting, and have 161 members. 

We will begin accepting renewal and new applications 

for membership beginning at our May meeting.  

Membership dues are $35, please bring exact cash or a 

check. 

Thanks!  Michele and Grace 

Are you looking for inspiration, are you tired of the same old plain 

borders, are you ready to free motion quilt, or make your first art 

quilt?  The library can help, we have over 700 books to help you find 

your creative muse. We have books on color theory, free motion 

quilting, art quilts, log cabins, watercolor quilts (remember those yes, 

we have those books) and more! Check out the guild website, look 

over the book titles and request the ones you would like to check out.  

See you at the Library Table!! 

Yvonne Gagne 

Marilyn Kirschen 

Holly Torrez 

President  Suzy Weinbach  

Vice President   Collette McManus 

Secretary  Ruth O’Neil  

Treasurer  Cheryl Wilson  

Programs 2015/16 & Collette McManus 

Membership  Michele Cassidy & 

   Grace  Steinway  

Philanthropy                    Charleen Renne & 

   Ruth O’Neil  

Newsletter  Gloria Mauno  

Website   Shelly Gragg  

Mailing   Amy Wazny  

Media/PR/Advertising Barb Dacy   

Library   Holly Torrez &  

   Yvonne  Gagne 

Retreats/Loot Locker Jennifer Shults  

Refreshments  Bonnie Dresser & 

   Cheryl Cooper 

   Kathy Brubaker 

Phone Tree   Margaret Byrne   

Block of Month         Kay Lettington & 

   Sandra  McCullough  

Banner Master  Marilyn Garner  

Special Projects  Candy Mittag 

   Colleen McCune 

Opportunity of the Month   Ed and Leah Estrin 

Sharing/Picture taking Clara Silvey  

Mini Groups  Karen McCarty  

Banner   Marilyn Garner 

At the April meeting we announced the slate of new officers as it 

looks right now.  It seemed like a good way to possibly stir up some 

more enthusiasm and let you all know where we stand right now.  

Karla Seyb-Stockton volunteered just last night to help Ruth with 

Philanthropy.  Yea! 

President - Charleen Renne 

1st Programs - Carol Kaplan (for one year only) 

2nd Programs - 

Secretary - Colleen McCune 

Treasurer - Dianne Decker-Hauser 

Newsletter - Leah Estrin 

Philanthropy - Ruth O’Neil and Karla Seyb-Stockton 

UFO/Special Projects - Candy Mittag 

Librarians, website, media, retreats, mailing, and membership will 

stay the same,  

We still need volunteers for Programs, Hospitality, Sharing, 

Opportunity of the Month.  Please consider helping in one of these 

areas.  It will be fun!   AND a big thank you to all of you who have 

already volunteered.  We plan to have another great year at 

Friendship Quilters. 

Charleen Renne 

Nominating Committee 
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Philanthropy 

Thanks to everyone who came to the April Philanthropy 

Night.  We had a super turnout, 43 quilters who set right to 

work and did an amazing amount of cutting, sewing, ironing 

and kit-making.  We had lots of visiting while we produced 

about 50 placemat kits, at least 5 quilt kits, and sewed labels 

on 50 placemats and 13 quilts.  We made enough strips, 

pieces and squares, batting, and backs for many more 

placemats and quilt tops.  I just can’t say enough about how 

nice the evening was. 

Next month we will have a supply of placemat kits, quilt top 

kits and quilt kits to be quilted for you to check out.  And 

we will take finished products. 

Hope to see everyone then. 

Charleen and Ruth 
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Proposed Budget June 2016 - May 2017 
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Budget 

Our May guest speaker is Mary Lou Weidman, from 

Spokane, Washington.  Mary Lou is known for her 

lively folk-art story quilts. She designs fabric, 

patterns, and teaches her quiltmaking methods to a 

wide audience.  Her lecture will be titled "Creative 

You" and will cover all kinds of ways to become 

more creative. 

Mary Lou's classes are exceptionally fun as she 

encourages students to step out of the box.  Our May 

workshop is "Self Portraits", a very popular two day 

workshop where you can learn about yourself and 

how you can put ideas and things you had not 

thought of before into a quilt to leave a lasting 

impression about who you are and what is important 

to you.   

The workshop is Sunday, May 8 and Monday, May 

9; $75 members, $85 non-members.  There are still 

several openings in the workshop.    

Contact Shelly Gragg, shelly.gragg@gmail.com if 

you would like to join us. 

Programs 
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Liberty Quilting 

Barbara Dacy 
Longarm Machine Quilting 
and other related services 

Ramona, California 
Phone: 760-525-1661 

LibertyQ4U@gmail.com 

Thank you to our AdvertisersThank you to our Advertisers  
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Birthdays! 
BIRTHDAY FIRST_NAME LAST_NAME 

May 01 TRACY POTTER 

May 02 SUE ALBRIGHT 

May 02 KAREN SMITH 

May 02 JINNY HOFFMANN 

May 08 HEIDI SCHLOTFELDT 

May 11 LYN MARDESICH 

May 13 SUSAN AXELROD 

May 19 KARLENE BLACKBURN 

May 19 COLLEEN MC CUNE 

May 20 MONDY HEGWOOD 

May 20 JOANNE LAVIOLETTE 

May 23 MARYLYN PHILLIPS 

May 24 JAN JORDAN 

May 24 MARY CASNER 

May 26 JULIE KURSAVE 

May 30 CYNTHIA MANNING 



 

 

Next General Meeting  

May 9th, 2016 
 Name Tag 

 Your Mug 

 Library Books 

 Items for Sharing 

 Birthday Door Prizes 

 

Doors Open for Setup      6:00pm 

Tables Ready                   6:30pm 

Meeting Begins                7:00pm 

Please help put chairs away after the meeting 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego meet at  

Garden Road Elementary School 

14614 Garden Road 

 Poway, CA 92064-5299 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego  

P.O. Box 1174   

Poway, CA 92074-1174 


